
 

 

 

Ross-Shire Voluntary Action 

 Newsletter December 2019 

 
 

 



RVA Closing Dates  

Community Car Scheme 



 

 

 

 

The Black Isle Community Car Scheme and the  

Ross-shire Community Transport Partnership will be closed from  

 

Wednesday 18th December 2019 - 

Wednesday 8th January 2020. 

 

Thank you for all your support in 2019 and we look forward to  

being of service in 2020. 

Vacancies 

 

Project Coordinator - Women in Highlands  
 

WEA have an exciting opportunity for a Project Coordinator, Supporting the Woman in Highlands 

Project. The WEA Highland team are looking for someone to join our innovative and exciting 

Women in the Highlands (WITH) project. If you have an interest in women`s issues and want to 

be part of a dynamic team, we would love to meet you.  
 

As an experienced and capable person, you will be keen to engage with current and past learn-

ers on our Women in the Highlands project, and to support the project with admin duties. You`ll 

help us evaluate the work we`ve already done, and take part in planning as we go forward. 

This role is to support our WEA Highland team, specifically the Project Organiser for Women in 

the Highlands. You`ll have a range of admin duties to support our tutors and the courses that 

they deliver. 
 

A significant part of this post will be helping the WITH project to evaluate our work so far, and to 

plan where the project goes next. You`ll contact our learners, past and present, for interviews 

and case studies. You`ll need to be good with people, and be willing to travel to meet them. 
 

For more information or to apply, Click here 

Closing date:13 December 2019 

https://www.wea.org.uk/careers/apply/jobs/view/378


 

 

Multi Channel CAB Adviser 

 

 
 

Inverness Badenoch & Strathspey CAB are looking for a client-focused individual with experi-
ence of providing welfare benefits advice and income maximisation benefit checks, to join us 
as a Multi Channel Adviser covering Money Talks Team and Help to Claim projects. In this role 
you will use telephony and webchat as well as seeing clients face-to-face to ensure they get 
the advice, information and support needed. 

To succeed, you will need relevant experience and knowledge of the wider welfare benefit sys-
tem including Universal Credit, demonstrating strong oral and written communication skills. 
You will be experienced on using benefit entitlement calculators and in explaining the results of 
the benefit check. We are also looking for a proven ability to work effectively and well organ-
ised. Proficiency using a range of IT tools to carry out your work, including case management 
systems, online claims’ services and Microsoft Office applications is essential. Committed, re-
sults-driven and supportive to the needs of others, you work well within a team and are willing 
to follow and develop agreed procedures. 
 
For further details and information on how to apply, please email:  
admin@invernesscab.casonline.org.uk 
 
Closing Date: 6 December 2019 



Scotrail - Stations Community Regeneration Fund 

 
 

The Stations Community Regeneration Fund enables business and community groups to trans-

form redundant station rooms into facilities to benefit local people. Any projects that will aid com-

munities or rail passengers will be considered for grants of between £5,000 and £75,000. Bids 

may also be made for larger sums, dependent on in-depth feasibility studies. Grants can be used 

to contribute towards the costs of any structural repairs and to assist with the costs of fitting out 

station premises for their intended use.  
 

 

Your organisation should be a business meeting the needs of passengers or the local communi-

ty, or a community based project which contributes to the local community.  
 

 

For more information or to apply, Click Here 

 

The Cadogan Charity 
 

The Cadogan Charity gives grants to recognised national charities, with particular reference to 

charities based in London and Scotland. They give under the categories of animal welfare, edu-

cation, conservation and environment, military, medical research and social welfare . 

You can apply for this funding if you are a Registered charities in London or Scotland.  

 

For more information or to apply for funding at any time by emailing: paul.loutit@cadogan.co.uk   

 

KLM Partnership - Community Benefit Scheme 
 

 

The fund aims to help support the local communities in which KLM Partnership live, work and 

serve. The fund will support Community Groups, Sports Clubs, Charities, School Groups and all 

Community Initiatives. Applications will be reviewed by the Grant Awards Team and successful 

applicants will be notified within 28 days of the closing date.  

Community groups in Dundee, Edinburgh and Highlands particularly, sports clubs, charties, 

school groups community initiatives.  

For more information or to apply for funding click here 

Deadline for Funding: 31st Dec 2019  

Funding Opportunities 

https://www.scotrail.co.uk/about-scotrail/scotrail-community/stations-community-regeneration-fund
https://www.klmp.co.uk/community


 

 

Foyle Foundation - Small Grants Scheme 

 

The Foyle Foundation supports smaller charities in the UK, especially those working at grass 

roots and local community level, in any field, across a wide range of activities. Grants are one-off.  

The Foundation can only accept applications from organisations with charitable status. This in-

cludes registered charities, charitable incorporated organisations (SCIOs), excepted charities and 

exempt charities. Organisations must have an annual turnover of less than £150,000 per annum. 

Larger or national charities will normally not be considered under this scheme.  

The application form and guidance can be downloaded from the website. It may take up to four 

months to receive a decision from the Trustees.  

 

You can apply for this funding at any time by clicking the here.  

 

 

Screen Scotland - Cinema Equipment Fund 

 
 

 

The Cinema Equipment Fund is for cinemas and venues to upgrade or install cinema screening 

equipment and aims to increase access to cinema and encourage resilience for film exhibitors 

based in Scotland. This fund will support existing cinemas to upgrade first generation Digital 

Cinema Initiative (DCI) compliant equipment, and support venues with advanced plans for film 

exhibition to install new equipment. The fund will also support community venues to upgrade or 

install film screening equipment (such as projector, screen, sound system and media player).  

 

Screen Scotland are offering two levels of awards. For community venues, they anticipate 

award of up to £25,000 and for venues running DCI-compliant equipment, they anticipate 

awards being up to £100,000 to allow for installations in multiple auditoriums.  

 

If you are a constituted group offering, or aiming to offer, a regular programme of film screenings 

then you can apply for this funding. 

 

For more information or to apply for funding click here 
 

Deadline for Funding: 28th Jan 2020  

http://www.foylefoundation.org.uk/how-to-apply/
https://www.screen.scot/funding-and-support/screen-scotland-funding/cinema-equipment-fund


Training 



 

EU Settlement Scheme Information Session  
16 December 2019 

Eden Court  
 

 

EU Citizens' Rights Project are holding a information session to help EU Citizens find out more 

about: 

 What the EU Settlement Scheme is. 

 When and how to apply 

 Your rights as an EU citizen living in Scotland 

 Services and resources to support you. 
 

There will be a presentation followed by a Q & A with a legal expert. 

EU Citizens and their family members will be able to book individual appointments with an OISC 

Level 1 trained adviser, if they need help with the identity verification and application process. 

About the organisers 
 

EU Citizens’ Rights Project provides information, advice and support for EU citizens in Scotland 

and connects groups and organisations working with the community. You can read more about 

our project and EU citizens' rights on our website: http://citizensrightsproject.org 
 

The Vice-Consulate of Hungary in Edinburgh is operational, and manages the full range of con-

sular affairs, except visa matters. 
 

* There will be Hungarian interpreter at the event 
 

***This event has been organised with an assistance of funding from the Scottish Government. 
 

To register for this event please click here  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/eu-settlement-scheme-information-session-in-inverness-tickets-83134293911?aff=ebdssbdestsearch


Black Isle Community Car Scheme 

COVERS: (Cromarty, Balblair, Culbokie, Resolis, Rosemarkie, Fortrose, Avoch, Tore, Conon, Maryburgh , 

Muir of Ord, North Kessock) 

  

Volunteer Drivers Required  

“It may just be another short trip for you-but it may mean so much 

more to someone feeling isolated in their community” 

For more information about becoming a Volunteer Driver please 

contact: 

 Ross-shire Voluntary Action on Tel no: 01349 862431 or 

email:biccs@rossvolact.org.uk 

 The Volunteer time commitment is flexible & Training is provided 

 Expenses paid to Volunteer Drivers & the Journeys are within your local Area 

 Volunteer Drivers enable isolated members of the community to get out and about  

Volunteer Opportunities—your chance to make a difference. 





What’s On 







BUILDING a vibrant Black Isle which can thrive in an age of declining fossil fuels is the challenge 

being tackled by an innovative community group. 

Transition Black Isle - known as TBI for short - is all about practical, positive ways of working on 

some of the most serious issues facing people both locally, and across the globe, today. 

Climate breakdown and finite supplies of fuels such as oil and coal, which power our current high 

energy lifestyles, mean things need to change dramatically.   

Transition Black Isle was formed 10 years ago by a group of folk alarmed about the lack of action 

at government level to combat climate change. 

As well as being prepared to face the issues TBI has drawn together people from a broad range 

of backgrounds to work together to make our communities stronger and safer. 

“When you’re so heavily dependent on food shipped from all over the world, it makes you ex-

tremely vulnerable,” explained Wendy Price, one of the pioneers who founded Transition Black 

Isle in 2009. 

“We all rely on fossil fuels, such as coal and oil, so much so that often we’re not really aware that 

without it we’d be in huge trouble.  As well as heating homes and fuelling cars, oil based products 

are heavily used in many aspects of everyday life.” 

There has been an explosion in publicity and concern about climate chaos recently, with groups 

like Extinction Rebellion and the young people behind the global climate strikes highlighting the 

terrifying consequences of our addiction to fossil fuels. 

Looking at long-term ways forward which aim to solve problems for good rather than putting them 

off for future generations to deal with has been heart of the Transition movement since the out-

set. 

The first group started in Totnes in Devon in 2005 and the movement has now spread to more 

than 50 countries across the globe.  The emphasis is on the positive; pulling together with a 

shared purpose brings people together, creating stronger, more pleasant communities to live in.  

‘What really appeals to people is the fact it’s not all about focusing on the threats, which can be 

depressing and overwhelming,” explained TBI chair Julie Gibson. 

‘Rather we’re about placing the spotlight on ways to make our communities more resilient.’ 

Black Isle residents’ car use was reduced by one per cent - or a million miles per year - through 

measures to boost cycling, public transport and car sharing during TBI’s Million Miles campaign. 

The legacy from that project includes an active travel map of the Black Isle, recommended cycle 

routes, and a bike hire business. 

The Highland Liftshare website set up by the Million Miles team has been adopted by Hitrans, 

and rebranded Hitravel.  TBI is currently investigating the possibility of a cycle route between Av-

och and Munlochy, to avoid the busy main road. 

TBI also runs a wide range of food- and growing-related activities, including community markets, 
the Grow North programme of practical gardening and craft workshops, and the hugely popular 
Potato Day held each spring in North Kessock. 

A seed swap, encourages local growers to save seed from their produce, and spread some more 
unusual heritage varieties, many of which are no longer commercially available.  

Feature Piece 



TBI also has a community apple press which was busy throughout the autumn.  Last year more 

than 1000 litres of juice was produced.  The most recent addition to help preserve the Black Isle’s 

rich produce is a pasteuriser, which is available for hire. 

Events focusing on energy issues, have included ‘Greening Homes and Gardens’ open days 

which were adopted across Scotland by the Energy Saving Trust. 

Another integral strand of Transition work is helping people look after themselves and prevent 

‘activist burnout’ which has been prevalent in many environmental groups.   

In the autumn, the group celebrated its 10th birthday in style at a ceilidh featuring music from the 

fabulous Astar Youth Ceilidh Band. 

Julie Gibson said: ‘The word “resilience” came to mind as we prepared for our birthday celebra-

tion at Resolis Hall.  There was a torrential downpour, and water literally poured into the hall 

kitchen corner through a vent!  We mopped up and carried on with the preparations. 

‘Community resilience in the face of now undeniable climate change will be crucial as we learn 

how to cope with its impact.   

‘Ceilidhs are excellent Scottish community builders.  We saw this in action during an evening of 

great music, fine local food and good company and dancing, as long standing and newer TBI 

members came together to celebrate its first decade. 

‘People are facing up to issues, thinking creatively – and having a lot of fun along the way.’  

For further details and information on forthcoming events see: www.transitionblackisle.org 

 

http://www.transitionblackisle.org


Are young people volunteering in your organisation?  
 

…And have you considered  
registering as a Saltire Provider? 

Saltire Awards is a special way of celebrating and recognising the volunteering achievements of young peo-
ple in Scotland 

 
What is it? 

 

Saltire Awards is the Scottish Governments national youth volunteer awards. They celebrate, recognise and reward 
the commitment, contribution and achievements of young volunteers in Scotland, aged between 12 and 25. 

Young people gain nationally recognised certificates, signed by Scottish Government Ministers, for the different 
amounts of volunteering they do. 

Saltire Awards helps young volunteers to reflect on, capture and communicate their learning and development 
gained through their volunteering. 

Who is it for? 
Saltire Awards is for young people between the ages of 12 and 25 and who are volunteering for the benefit of the 

community or a good cause. 

 

Saltire Awards is delivered in each local authority area by the local Third Sector Interface (TSI) They provide 
support and assistance on achieving and accessing the Saltire Awards. 

 

To find out more information, or how to register your organisation, please visit: 

https://saltireawards.org.uk/ 

https://saltireawards.org.uk/

